College of Biological Sciences

Educational Policy Committee Meeting 

Friday, October 13, 2006

Present: Stu Goldstein, Rogene Schnell, Robin Wright, Sarah Corrigan, Sue Wick, Nikki Shultz, David Schladt, Alexis Powell, Frank Barnwell, Iris Charvat, Jane Phillips
Not Present:  Leslie Schiff, Paul Siliciano
A motion was made for Dr. Goldstein to continue as the EPC Chair. It was seconded and the committee agreed unanimously that he would continue in this role for a third year, at which time another Chair would take on the role.  Voting members include the Chair, Directors of Undergraduate Studies, P & A representative, and Student Representatives

Old Business:

Jean Underwood updated the committee on the progress of the Applied Biology track.  The proposal was presented to the AHC, Dr. Cerra drafted a recommendation, and it was approved by U of M Schools of Pharmacy, Dentistry, and Veterinary Medicine.  Jean and Robin will keep the committee apprised of its progress.
New Business:
1. EPC schedule  - should it be kept at 2 hours per month?  Jane made a motion that special meetings could be called in October and February to make sure that course and curricular changes can be addressed in a timely fashion.  The committee agreed to have biweekly meetings in October and February rather than special meetings to accommodate busy schedules. Dr. Wick seconded the motion and it was passed.
2. Courses to approve – 
Biol 38xx Ecological Genetics, Dr. Curtsinger, Itasca Early Session.  This class would count in the field requirement for EEB and Biology majors.  It also seems appropriate for GCD and Biochemistry majors, and Dr. Siliciano and Dr. Simmons will be asked to consider this course for their majors.  Dr. Wick moved for approval conditional upon departmental approval.  Dr. Charvat seconded the motion and it was approved. 
EEB 5124 is changing to 4068, taught by Dr. Jeanine Cavender-Barres.  Prerequisites and course requirements have been changed to hopefully attract undergraduate enrollment.  There were no objections to this course change.
3. New Course Proposal Form - Dr. Barnwell brought up a concern that the New Course Proposal form doesn’t provide enough information to adequately assess a proposed course. The questions the committee needs to consider regarding the course are:  What is the course content, Does it duplicate what’s already being taught, Should it be undergraduate or graduate level, What are the course prerequisites?  The committee members agreed that the New Course Proposal form should be accompanied by supplemental information online and include essential fields that must be filled out. 
4.  Course additions to majors  - What is the best mechanism for keeping departments, EPC, and Student Services apprised of changes to major requirements?  Robin pointed out that it is also important for the college to notify departments whose course enrollment could be impacted by changes to our curriculum.  No formal mechanism was discussed other than having minutes posted on the college website in a searchable format, and leaving departments in charge of notifying EPC of changes that might impact course enrollment.  Jean Underwood and Nikki Shultz attend EPC meetings, and they will also help disseminate information as appropriate.
5.  Double major in Biology, Society and Environment (BSE) and Biology? BSE replaced the Biology B.A. and there is significant overlap in the coursework required for Biology.  The committee agreed that CBS should disallow a double major in BSE and Biology by not allowing student to declare a double major if it’s known that they are pursuing BSE.  Sue Wick moved to approve the motion, Sarah Corrigan seconded, and it was passed.  
6.  Calc II - Should all CBS majors continue to require Math 1272 or should there be a list of alternative electives? Stat 3011, Stat 3021, CSCI 3003, and EEB 3963 were suggested in lieu of Math 1272.  Dr. Flanders stated that Math 1272 will likely remain a required course for the Neuroscience major, especially because Phys 1302W requires at least concurrent enrollment in Math 1272.  Robin agreed to look into the prerequisite question further and bring more information to the committee at a later date.
7.  Foundations of Biology course sequence – Robin gave a quick update regarding the progress toward implementing the Foundations sequence Fall 2008.  Besides the logistics of teaching the course, identifying professors and hiring new faculty to teach the course will be the next step after EPC considers the course proposals.  Biol 1002W will be taught for the last time in Fall 2007.  Biol 1009 will continue to exist as a service course.  Foundations in Biology will be discussed at the next meeting after members have had a chance to read the course proposals for Biol 2002-2003.
The meeting was adjourned.
